
Respectful, Responsible and Safe Learners 
Principal: Michelle Barnes     Crown Street, West Wollongong 

 
 

Term 3 Week 3       Wednesday 8 August 2018 
 

W: http://wwps.nsw.edu.au/ E: wollongwst-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au T : 4229 2096   F: 4226 5057 
CALENDAR 

 
Friday 10 August Education Week celebrations – from 1:40pm 
Tuesday 14 August ICAS Mathematics Assessment 
Wed-Thurs 15-16 August District Athletics Carnival  
Thursday 16 August Stage 1 Excursion - Symbio Zoo 
Monday 20 August Book Fair and Character Parade 
Wednesday 22 August P & C Mufti Day – please donate a gift for the Father’s  

Day Stall 
Wednesday 29 August Father’s Day Stall 
Wednesday 5 September School Photo Day 
Saturday 15 Sept P&C Bunnings BBQ Event 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Education Week 

 

This Friday, we celebrate Education Week at our school. We would like to invite all our community 
members to join us in celebrating education and how today’s schools are creating tomorrow’s world. 

1:40 pm Community members are invited into the school for a picnic. Please bring along afternoon 
tea to share and a picnic blanket. 

2:00pm A Learning Exhibition will be held. Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 will display artworks and 
writing in the school hall. You can also sit down and enjoy a short film showcasing their learning. 
Students from 3-6 will be hosting an educational fair in their classrooms.     

2.45pm Please join us in the school hall for a special performance by the School Choir and to listen 
to a speech from senior students to acknowledge NAIDOC Week. 

Choral Festival 
Congratulations to our choir who performed at the Choral Festival last week. Their performance was 
magnificent, - beautiful singing as well exemplary behaviour. Thank you very much Mrs Bennis and 
Miss Bormann for leading this wonderful initiative for our children. 
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Community Hub 

Our community hub was officially opened last Friday. Our hub, expertly led by Maree Szalla, is 
providing additional support for our refugee families. It was a wonderful morning, celebrating another 
wonderful initiative our school provides. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NED’s Kindness Adventure 

Yesterday, NED's Kindness Adventure visited our school. The performance inspired our children to 
be kind-hearted and caring through storytelling, music and an interactive video of NED's trip to 
Kenya. Our student leaders are currently selling hand crafted items in our alfresco area each day 
before school.   
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Thank you Mrs Sallans  

Thank you very much to Mrs Sallans, grandmother of Damian and 
Tegan and Sienna, who has very kindly donated a Trooper Jones, 
Great War Bear, to our school. This lovely donation will enrich our 
children's learning of the history of our country, as well as provide a 
special keepsake for our school for many years. Thank you Mrs 
Sallans, your generosity is greatly appreciated.  

 

 
 
 
Kind regards, 
Michelle Barnes 
Principal 
 

OTHER NEWS 
 
Wollongong Schools' Choral Festival! 
 
A huge congratulations must be given to our wonderful Stage 2 and 3 Choral Festival Choir 
students!  
 
After two terms of practising and of time spent during lunch breaks to perfect their beautiful voices, 
the choir students finally made it to rehearsal and performance day on Wednesday August 1st.  
 
The day began early with a bus trip to the Wollongong Town Hall, where we met our other cluster 
school Figtree PS, Nareena Hills PS and Mount Ousley PS, to rehearse our mass choir songs and 
to ensure everything would run smoothly come 7:30pm that night. Props were tested, solos were 
sung, and many laughs and smiles were had.  
 
Later that night, it was performance time! Our amazing choir met at the Town Hall in their most 
beautiful school uniforms, looking like the professional choir that they are. Many families and staff 
attended to cheer on and support our choir students, who sang first of all the schools and opened up 
the entire week long festival.  
 
Overall, the students of the choir have made Mrs Bennis and myself incredibly proud and excited 
about the whole experience. Their behaviour during rehearsals at our own school, Figtree PS, and 
the Wollongong Town Hall have been expemplary and have shown Wollongong West PS students to 
be particularly respectful, engaging and happy children. Their enjoyment of the festival and of 
performing on their special night not only made their individual items the most entertaining and joyful 
to watch and listen to, but also demonstrated what amazing children we have attending our proud 
school.  
 
Thank you very much to the parent and staff support during the festival, we greatly appreciate your 
help and the esteem you held for the choir.  
To the Choral Festival Choir, Mrs Bennis and I thank you so much and can not wait until we do it all 
over again next year! 
 
Miss Bormann, 
Choral Festival Choir Co-ordinator 
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Congratulations Spelling Bee regional finalists 

Stage 2     Kaia  
                 Kristina  
 
Stage 3     Deep  
                 Tanay  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tai Chi for Kids Classes  
The students are really enjoying learning Tai Chi and are very focused in class. They greet me each 
week with smiles and such enthusiasm.  Their movements are looking beautiful. Tai Chi is a gentle 
exercise which is very relaxing and improves overall fitness, concentration and co-ordination. Here is 
what some of the students have said about Tai Chi “It makes me feel good”, “It makes me feel quiet 
inside”, “It is so relaxing”. If you are interested in your child joining the class please collect a 
permission slip from the office. Classes are held at lunchtime on a Wednesday in the school hall. The 
cost is $5.00 per class payable by the term. We will be holding a demonstration at the end of term. I 
will send a note home with details soon.  
 
Tanya Burville 
Tai Chi Instructor 
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Book Week Activities 2018 – Find Your Treasure 
 
On Monday 20st August, our school will be celebrating Book Week with a character parade and Book 
Fair. This year the theme is “Find Your Treasure”. So, parents, caregivers, family and friends, we’d 
love you to come along! 
Book parade: 9.15-10.30am in the school hall 
Book fair 8.30-12pm in the school library 
The Book Fair will be held in the Library and books can be purchased from 8.30-12pm. The books 
will be quality books at a range of prices, starting at $5, with nothing over $25. All proceeds will go to 
buying new books for our school library.  
If you’d like to donate a book to the library, your child will be the first to read it. While you are in the 
library, make sure you check out the wonderful Book Week art work from all the classes on display 
around the walls. 
The Book Character parade will be in our school hall from 9.15 -10.30am. The emphasis this year will 
be on the book character. We are asking that all students to choose a character from a book they 
have read and dress up as that character. Lots of characters just wear ordinary clothes, something 
which the students can easily find at home. This is to encourage students, not only to think about the 
book character, but will also keep the cost down and so everyone will be able to join in. On the day it 
would be great if students could carry the book their character comes from for the book parade. 
Please come along join us for this celebration and to promote quality children’s literature 
 
Regards 
Jane Carnevale 
Relieving Teacher Librarian 
 
 
 
Spray Painting Classes 
 
Spray Painting classes have begun for Stage 3 students this Term! 
The first group of students started a new project last week focusing on the solar system. The 
students worked collaboratively and respectfully, impressively picking up new skills and art 
techniques straight away. Thank you students for your terrific start to the program, I am looking 
forward to many more successful lessons! 
 
Miss Bormann 
Creative Arts RFF Teacher 
 
These articles appeared in the Mercury recently: 
 
https://www.illawarramercury.com.au/story/5570804/wollongong-robotics-program-aims-to-get-girls-excited-
about-stem/ 
 
https://www.illawarramercury.com.au/story/5559931/over-1000-students-to-perform-at-64th-wollongong-
choral-festival/ 
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Care packages for our soldiers 
 
Earlier this year, our school acknowledged ANZAC Day by sending care packages to our soldiers 
serving overseas. All goods were donated by our Wollongong West Public School families and some 
children wrote letters as well. It was a lovely way for our children to display the values of being caring 
global citizens and thoughtful community members.  This week, we received the following response.  
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Before School Care Expression of Interest 

We would like to gauge West Wollongong families care needs for before school care to determine if 
we have the numbers to warrant opening before school care.   

Please call Jenny at Wollongong West Fun Club to express your interest in before school care on: 
42 25 9520 

  

 

Art Classes  

In school art classes are back on again this Wednesday 11:10 am.   
We will be drawing all sorts of animals this term!  

Art classes will now be held in our Art room  (a few doors down from our office).  
For more details contact Violetta 0435036471, info@voart.com.au or to enrol 
directly: http://www.voart.com.au/voart/Classes
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P&C NEWS 
 
Welcome back! I can’t believe it’s Term 3 already. We have lots of exciting events planned for the 
second half of the year.  
 
Garden  
There will be a Collaborative Meeting on 14th August at 3:00 pm for parents and teachers to discuss 
the use and direction of the Garden. All are welcome to attend.  
 
Tea Towel Fundraiser  
This Term we are organizing a Tea Towel Fundraiser. During class we will be asking the students, 
teachers and staff to draw their faces which will be grouped into classes and printed on a 100% 
cotton, high quality tea towel. A sample tea towel will be put on display near the office soon. The tea 
towels are a unique keepsake and would make great Christmas presents and birthday gifts. An order 
form with more details will be sent home in the next few weeks.     
 
Bunnings BBQ 
Our yearly Bunnings BBQ Event will be held on Saturday 15th September. If you can help on the day 
please leave your name and contact number at the office or email the P & C at 
wollongongwestpac@gmail.com We will need at least four volunteers for each two hour time slot 
from 8:00 am until approximately 4:00 pm. Duties will include cooking sausages and onion, food 
service, taking orders and collecting money. We will also need help with set up and pack up. Any 
help you can offer is greatly appreciated.   
 
Colour Run  
Due to the fantastic response and loads of fun everyone had last year we will again be holding a 
Colour Run on Friday 21st September. Notes and sponsorship forms will be sent home soon for you 
to set your target prize and start raising funds. The event will begin at around 2:30 pm with a BBQ 
afterwards.     
Southern Stars 
As a gesture of support for the students taking part in the Southern Stars event this year the P&C has 
contributed $300.00 towards the total cost of Southern Stars participation. We hope all the students 
have a wonderful time.   
Student Opportunity Fund  
The P&C has set up an Opportunity fund which makes additional funds available to the school to 
support students that want to participate in extracurricular activities but are not able to because of 
financial reasons. Please speak to the Principal if you are interested in accessing this option.  
Movie Night Term 4 
The Movie Night has been rescheduled for 19th October so please save the date. Let’s see if we can 
boost our numbers and make it a great night. A note will be sent home closer to the event.   
Trivia Night Term 4 
We are thrilled to announce that we will be holding a Trivia Night for parents on Friday 16 November 
2018 from 6:00 pm in the school hall. We would like to put together a Trivia Night Committee which 
will help in planning the event including coming up with a theme for fancy dress, organising games, 
seeking donations and collecting items for raffles and lucky door prizes. If you are interested in 
volunteering please leave your name and contact number at the office or email the P & C at 
wollongongwestpac@gmail.com.    
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Uniform Shop  
 
Wide Brim Hats are now available in size S/M and can be purchased for 
$12.00. Bucket hats will continue to be offered in sizes small and large 
and are $10.00.    
 
Hours of Operation 
Monday  8:30 am – 9:30 am 
Tuesday  2:30 pm – 3:00 pm 
Wednesday  8:30 am – 9:00 am 
Thursday  2:30 pm – 3:00 pm 
Friday  8:30 am – 9:00 am 
 
Thank you to Amerie who has volunteered to help out in the Uniform 
Shop on Thursdays so we can continue to have it open every day. Thank 
you also to Sascha for her continued support.   
 
Please remember to bring or send your child with the correct money as we do not carry change. 
Online payments can also be made at the office using the POP system through the school website.      
 
Warm regards, 
Tanya  
 
  

OFFICE NEWS 
 
Stewart House School Clothing Appeal 2018 
Clothing bags will be distributed this week. The date of collection will be 30 August 2018. Extra bags 
are available at the office 
 
Checking bags for notes 
It has come to our attention, despite our best efforts, several recent permission notes have gone 
unnoticed in students bags. All notes are uploaded on to the Skoolbag App and hard copies are sent 
home to students every time a note is issued. Checking bags on a daily basis is essential.  
 
Paying accounts/excursions 
We ask that all notes and money be put in envelopes or zip lock backs clearly labelled with the               
students name. 

     
      

Late arrivals and Early leavers 
A reminder to all parents/carers to come to the office with your child if late for school.  This will 
ensure the absence is recorded correctly. It is also necessary when you need to pick your child up 
early.  
 
School Photos 
Our School Photo Day is Wednesday 5 September. Envelopes have gone out to students and need 
to be returned as soon as possible. Sibling photo envelopes are available at the office.  
 



Respectful, Responsible and Safe Learners 
Principal: Michelle Barnes     Crown Street, West Wollongong 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Respectful, Responsible and Safe Learners 
Principal: Michelle Barnes     Crown Street, West Wollongong 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


